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T. J . E. S. NOTES

There was a TITLE IV, CHAPTER I PUBLIC HEARING held at T.J.E.S. on Monday,
February 13, 1989. This was an open meeting for discussion of the proposed Title IVl
Chapter I for school year 1989-1990.

T.J.E.S. announces GREAT SUCCESS with the "'SAY N0' CLUB" that meets every Tuesday
and Thursday from 6:00 PM - 9:00 PM in the Small Gym. These are turnjng into regular
FAMILY nights!! The program is sponsored by the Drug Free Schools Act andit involves
parents and students in keeping free of alcohol and drugs by staying active zind irrvolved.
Lots of good incenijves are provided for both students and parents. The program is
coord'inated by our own Coach and P.E. teacher, RICI( BLilCHNER; he'is assisted blr
parents and teaching assistants BERNIE REDB0W and VAL BAKER. Al1 parents wanting to
participate irr this program: SEE YOU 0N TUESDAY!

Another GREAT SUCCESS'is the Arts Club which meets on Morrda.ys and Wednesdays at
6:30 PM - 9:00 PM. Srx budding artists are work'ing with our own artjst-in-residence,
JOHN BEHELER, who will be u'tjlizing many forms of art media. 0rre of the first projects
is the enlargement for the school of the North Dakota Centettnjal Indian'loEo. The
students also have a showing in May and June at the Governor's Cffice at'bhe:ltate
Capitol. All the students at T.J. will ba benefitting from Lhe art experience.

GERARD BAKER, a Mandan-Hidatsa from Fort Berthold, and a Park Serv'ice District
Ranger with the North un'it of the Theodore Roosevelt Nat'ional Park in western North
Dakota, gave a presentat'ion to grades K-8 at TJES on January 3lst. Adult students
were also 'in attendance throughout the day.

Gerard shared much of hjs culture, his respect for elders, his experiences about
traditional ways, etc. with the students. His presentation was 'illustrated with
displays of buffalo hides, coyote and other animal pe1ts, horns, and Missouri River
flint pieces, as well as other "hands-on" artifacts.

During the presentation, the listeners were able to v'isualize much of past and
present ltoitn Dakota Indjan culture. Gerard spoke of eagle-catching 'lodges, which
are still evjdent on the reservation lands, if one'is able to recognize them.

Mr. Baker's presentation was sponsored by the Title IV Program at TJES.

PH0T0: Gerard Baker and
arti facts
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VERY IMPORTANT ANNOUNCEMENTS !

THANKS, VERN ANDERSON! The NEWSLETTER has been hearing many positive comments
.,1 f rom facul ty and staff about the organ'izati onal ab j I i t j es of UTTC 's "Personnel Man" i
. VERN ANDERS0N. Vern has called several meet'ings since school began in August to i
i familiarize faculty and staff with benefjts. He is known to be very approachable
! and he'lpfu1 whenever questions need to be answered. He goes out of his way to search !
,out answers to questions he doesn't know answers toimmediately! And he'is to be \
/applauded for the new system of item'izat'ion that now appears on staff paycheck stubs.

|,JE APPRECIATE YOU, VERN! Thanks for al1 your help! You're a pleasant, welcome face /at UTTC ! Hope you are here for many years to come !

/.t

_The Parenting Class for thjs week wjll be
12:00 N00N unt'i1 12:50 PM in the Personal

The topic of this week's class will

held on Wednesday, February l5th, from
Development area of the Education Building.

be: "How to Raise the Strong-hli1Ied ChiId,
'Part II."
/

rThe Thunderbird A. A. Group meets each week on Thursday, at 8:00 PM in the Conference
LODGE. The only requjrement for membership is a desire to stopj Room of TOUCHST0NE

i dri nki ng.

llne uttC Al-Anon Group meets every Wednesday evenjng at 7:00 PM at Bui'lding 68, the

\ UTTC Chemical Health Center.

HIIIIIfi IIIHI{IIIIIIIHIIIfi IIIHIIIIHIII{I II {IIIIIIIIII
,There will be a meeting for all students now attending UTTC who need to get their \
; GED. S i gns wi 1 1 be posted jn the Education Bu'ilding announcjng the t'ime of the meetin
:ALL STUDENTS NEEDING THEIR
'posted announcement.

G.E.D. ARE REQUIRED T0 ATTEND! Please watch for the '.

,*
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